
5.~ CENSUS TW: (OACS1 Revalidation - 4 Feb 75)

8. Location: Pentagon Telecommunications Center (PTC») US Army
Communications Command (USACC). The Pentagon) Washington, DC

b. Confidel1:tial Source Utilization: One.

c. Information Obtained Off-Post and/or Reported on Non-Affiliated
Civilians: None.

i. d. Useful Information Obtained: An lCIP source reported that a PTC
civilian emp1oyeE:'s effeminate gestures and high pitched voice were respon-
sible for office gossip that the employee was a homosexual. The employee,
who is currently employed as a relay operator, was transferred from the
coding and decoding section because he allegedly coded an obscene message
that was to be sent to an overseas user. The ICIP source provided other
information concerning possible security violations involving the employee.
The employee's d()ssier was examined and it was noted that during a back-
ground imrestigat:ion conducted approximately ten months ago, there were
recon:tnendationsthat the employee not be considered for positions of trust
and responsibility. "Investigative.efforts are continuing to verify or
refute allegations concerning the employee.

e. Operational Status: The reorganization of the US Army Communica-
tions Command at Ft Ritchie into the 7th Signal Command has had an effect

on the operational status at the FTC. COL Clark, who has a positive atti-
tude toward the lCIP assumed command of PTC in July, and was given a full

progress report t:>f this operation. All personalities in the operation
have changed. 1]0addition to the new commander who is amiable to the
program, there is a new security manager, CPT Richard Pederson, who gave
the program support previously when he was assigned to the Defense Language

Institute, East Coast. Washington) DC. A new PID has also been assigned to
the operation. With the above personnel changes and COL Clark's encouraging
attitude. this ~CIP is now afforded an excellent opportunity to expand and
be more productive.


